

May 1, 2015

## BY FAX AND FIRST-CLASS MAIL

The Honorable Joseph Foster Office of the Attorney General 33 Capitol Street Concord, NH 03301

Re: Data Breach Notification

Dear Mr. Attorney General:

This is to notify you that the name and Social Security number of a New Hampshire resident may have been accessed or acquired by an unauthorized person as the result of computer "hacking" affecting our client, BJL Cleaning Corporation d/b/a Champion Cleaning ("Champion").

On April 10, 2015, the computer virus FileCoder.CR Trojan infiltrated Champion's server and encrypted files containing personal information of sixty-four (64) employees, including one (1) New Hampshire resident. The personal information was in electronic form.

Champion promptly recovered the encrypted files and has no evidence that any of the personal information in these files was used for fraudulent purposes. To protect against future such incidents, Champion has removed files containing personal information from its server and enhanced its anti-virus and anti-hacking security measures.

Please contact me at a few forms of you have questions. A copy of Champion's notification letter to the affected New Hampshire resident, which was sent today, is attached.

Sincerely,

PEPT OF JUSTICE PH 1: 49

SIAI'E



89 Meadowbrook Rd North Chelmsford, MA 01863 p.978.441.1911 f.978.418.0051 www.championcleaning.com

May 1, 2015



Re: Data Breach Notification

Dear (Section):

This is to notify you that your name and Social Security number may have been accessed or acquired by an unauthorized person as the result of a computer "hacking" incident.

On April 10, 2015, the computer virus FileCoder.CR Trojan infiltrated our server and encrypted files containing personal information of some employees. The personal information was in electronic form. We promptly recovered the encrypted files and have no evidence that your personal information was used for fraudulent purposes.

Steps that you might take to protect yourself against identity theft or other fraud include placing fraud alerts on your credit file, reviewing your credit reports for unexplained activity, and reviewing your credit card or other financial accounts for any suspicious or unauthorized activity.

If you have any questions, please contact me directly at (978) 251-1915.

Sincerely

Barry J. LaValle President